The Regular Monthly Meeting of Dupont Borough Council was called to order at 7:00pm on Tuesday evening, October 8, 2019 by President of Council Stan Knick.


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

MOMENT OF SILENCE FOR BOOTSIE CHMIEL AND BERNARD ZIELINSKI, PAST COUNCILMEN

ROLL CALL:
Mr. Knick -  Present					Mr. Kowalczyk - Present
Mr. Kaminski - Present					Mrs. Hansen - Present
Mr. Karkut - Present					Mayor Lello - Present


Introduce Kyle Ward, Comcast to explain the site visit and the proposed installation of cameras at the borough building and the request for coverage at the park.   Kyle explained he and the tech did a site visit and they propose five cameras for the building.  There is a one time installation fee of $200.00.   The original quote for four cameras and keeping the current phone and internet services is $366.00.  To add one additional camera the new rate will be $376.00.     There will also be a one time credit of a month’s bill of $376.00.   Kyle then explained to council that there are currently two internet bills and he questioned Patty.  Patty explained that the modem in her office is unaccessable to the police if they were connected to the same modem.  They would not be able to reset the modem in her office after hours if the computers went down.  To save the $106.00 monthly fee currently billed for the second modem is another option to reduce the monthly cost.  He suggested the modem be in a centralized location for all to access.   Chief Doran stated that Patty has a key to his office, and he has no problem with her accessing it if needed to reset the modem if it is stationed in his office.   There will be separate security codes for office and police.   Patty will run this by IT (Dave) to see if he has any issues with one vs two modems.  

MOTION TO APPROVE THE PROPOSAL FROM COMCAST TO INSTALL FIVE CAMERAS AT THE BOROUGH BUILDING AND CHANGE INTERNET ELIMINATING SECOND MODEM
[bookmark: _Hlk21506047]Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

Introduce Andrew Kudasik, PNC Bank to explain proposal for banking services for Borough funds.

Andrew came this evening to follow up with the Borough after their meeting with Richard Coriano.  Rich has moved on with another position.  Andrew is here to discuss the accounts and to let the Borough know that based on conversation with Patty and past relationship information in the system, PNC can offer checking accounts that bear interest without any monthly fee based on the balances that you keep.  The only account he wants to check into before it is on record is the general fund account to make sure that the transactions are within their requirements.     There was a proposal submitted and he is here to just bring everyone up to date.   Mrs. Hansen stated that with reference to the general fund there would be two accounts, one to carry the balance and the other to transfer to cover the checks written that month.  Andrew stated from what Richard has told him on his proposal is that  it had to do with a money market account that earns substantial amount more interest than the checking.    You would park everyday funds in and make online  transfers to cover the payables that are due through the general fund.    Mr. Knick asked how much needs to be kept in the accounts.  Andrew stated interest bearing checking accounts require a minimum of $5,000  a month on the average monthly balance.
So if you consider $5,000 as zero as baseline you will never have a monthly impact of a service fee as long as you keep the $5000 and never go over the 150 transactions in that product type.    Based on conversations with Patty on the other accounts outside the general fund,  150 transactions a month are more than enough to stay in line.   Mrs. Hansen asked if the other accounts would be the same as the general fund and Andrew stated no, they will be checking accounts and general would be money market.   Mrs. Hansen also talked about the school loan and if paid early the prepayment fee would be waved.   Tom Lystash introduced himself on this issue and stated he checked into it and that is true.  He would need to be notified before payment is made so he can take care of it.    Mr. Kaminski asked what are the hidden fees.  Andrew stated everything is disclosed and he would need three more meetings to go through everything specifically.  The only hidden fee you will refer to and correct me if I am wrong is if you do not meet the minimum balance.   The only other fees are the ones that everyone is susceptible to is overdraft etc.  Mr. Kaminski asked about printed statement fees.  Andrew stated that is a good question.   There is a $3.00 paper statement fee but statements are free when on online banking.  Andrew is the person that comes out to set you up with that.  They can be printed in pdf format for hard copies for the audits.   It helps with doing the bank reconciliations the first of the month rather than wait for the mail.     Mayor Lello asked the percentage on the money market.   Andrew stated right now there is a six month promotion  it is 0.95%. Mrs. Hansen asked Patty if that would be easier for her since she deals with it on a day to day basis.  Mr. Knick asked that the proposal be put in writing for review.  Mr. Kaminski stated and the current banking proposal also so they can be compared.  Mr. Knick stated we would like to do this by end of the year.

MOTION REQUESTING PNC BANK PROVIDE WRITTEN PROPOSAL WITH REGARD TO BANKING FOR COMPARISON WITH CURRENT BANK FOR NOVEMBER MEETING DECISION
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 10 REGULAR MEETING AND THE SEPTEMBER 24TH SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL AND PLACE ON FILE.
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE CORRESPONDENCE PRESENTED.
Motion:  Mr. Kaminski
Second:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

NOTE:  TAPE ENDED




MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS PRESENTED.
Mrs. Hansen questioned the Roto Rooter bill for $ 1581.00.  Patty noted it is the annual cleanout of the pumps at the pump station.
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPOINT THE PART TIME POLICE FROM OCTOBER 8, 2019 TO THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL WITH NO GUARANTEE OF WORK:  Duane Saunders, Jennifer Polemitis, Todd Houghtlin, Thomas Sheehan, Robert Avvisato, Christopher Fargione, Christopher Smith, Thomas Rushnak, Donald MacRae.
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

REPORTS:
Treasurer’s Report:
General Fund - $ 41,746.53
Payroll Fund - $ 11,612.14
Refuse Fund - $ 43,803.25
Sewer Maintenance Fund - $ 477,930.99
Liquid Fuels - $ 136,457.39
Police Pension Fund - $ 921,762.00
Town Clock - $ 3,806.22
Special Fund - $ 86,558.53
Loan for School - $ 175,447.83

Tax Collector’s Report:

Susan Gregory read the September report as follows:
Balance Collectable Beginning of Month - $ 27,790.27
Balance Collectable End of Month - $ 27,078.17
Face Collections – 712.10
Penalties – 71.22
Total Cash Collected  - $783.32

Police Report:

Chief Doran read the statistical report for September as follows:
Criminal arrests-2; traffic citations issued-27; appearances in county court-2; appearances in magisterial court-28; motor vehicle accidents-4; assist to ems/fire-8; assist to other police dept.-; alarms-3; burglaries-1; thefts-2; vandalism-1; disorderly conduct-3; PFA violations-1; domestic reports-4; suspicious activity-4; DUI arrest – 2; assault/harassment-2; miscellaneous calls-18; building checks 33; code enforcement-9;  Mileage:  Explorer – 32,201;  Taurus-68,881; F150- 8,802. Magistrate Fines Collected - $1858.59.

Solicitor Report:  None

Engineer’s Report:   Bob updated council on the following: (1)OCD Pave Project – Mihalka did a great job and were easy to work with (2) Ken Rauch Excavating for the Mill Creek Repair Project  - submitted payment request which came in under budget.  There are options to use the remaining funds either to replace the concrete slab (s) or other work.   Patty will check with the grant reimbursement on the match for the payment request and get an idea of what is left.  If council wants to do additional work they would need to submit a change order.  (3) Two New Grants Open for Applications  H20 and PA Small Sewer and Water -  The H20 now includes flood mitigation so the Borough can submit a grant to finish the creek channel.   A recent grant submitted that was not approved is basically done and can be converted into this grant application.    The second grant PA Small sewer and water can be used for stormwater improvements.   (4) Erosion along Creek for Florence Street properties – Bob explained that pictures were sent to DEP to see if this warrants a project.   Being  it involves properties with no structures near the erosion other than one shed, it would not qualify for a project.  Residents can apply for a general permit and do the work themselves.   (5) A & E Sewer Module and Land Use Letter -  Bob sees no problems with the sewer module being signed.   He read the letter pertaining to 3600 gallons for the senior housing project and the approval by LLVSA letter for the project.  He will review the land use letter.    Bob was asked by Patty about subdivision, and Bob looked at the enclosed map.  It was not the subdivision plans.   Mr. Kaminski asked for the subdivision information pertaining to the basketball courts remaining under the Dupont Borough.   Followup is needed on the subdivision and contract or sales agreement for this property from the Borough to the Housing Authority.    (6) Land Use Letter from Reilly Associates regarding Quail Hill Development continuation of lot development -He will call Reilly for a copy of the plans that explain this correspondence. (7) MS4 was submitted and the Borough is in compliance.   Mr. Knick questioned Bob on the recent conversation involving the alley behind Simpson Street and asked that he review the map and look at what needs to be done to get the alley in line with the mapping.  Over time the alley has shifted outside its 12’ width.  

Crime Watch Report:  Bob Price reported the next meeting will be October 29th at 7pm.  October 27th will be the Trunk or Treat event sponsored by the Crime Watch and Lions Club.   It will be held at Sacred Heart Church parking lot.  Also for Halloween, Lukasik property at 234 Smith will be one of the safety stations.

Council President’s Report:  Stanley apologized for not being provided the mileage report for DPW for the meeting.

MOTION TO APPROVE CHANGE ORDER FOR THE MILL CREEK REPAIR PROJECT GRANT FOR USE OF REMAINING FUNDS 
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.
 
MOTION TO APPROVE SEWER MODULE FOR SENIOR HOUSING PROJECT
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.



MOTION TO ACCEPT THE REPORTS PRESENTED.
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO READ THE FIRST DRAFT OF THE PROPOSED 2020 BUDGET.
Motion: Mr. Karkut
Second:  Mr. Kaminski  
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

2020 PROPOSED BUDGET:

Patty read the budget as follows:

General Fund - $703,400.00
Refuse Fund - $203,500.00
Liquid Fuels Fund - $104,300.00
Total General Operations Budget - $ 1,011,200.00
Add Sewer Maintenance Budget - $ 63,680.00
Community Development/Special Fund Budget - $369,500 including sale of school
Total for all Operating Budgets - $ 1,444,380.00

Patty explained that the refuse fund budget would be the cost for Mascaro of $200,040.00 plus the cost for the audit and the mailing of the 2020 refuse bills to residents.   All other expenses including recycling fuel, wages, yard waste collection fuel, wages, and other expenses will now fall under the General Fund.
When adding up the wages for DPW and Office for the general fund, there is a shortage of about $20,000.   So for the second reading to be held in November, the budget will be reworked based on wages for those departments.  Mrs. Hansen addressed the part time secretary position to be changed from $15.45 an hour to $12.00 hour for new hire.   The $15.45 was based on the previous employees experience.  For the DPW Department council discussed the number of hours for employees, leaving cdl driver at 40 hours, part time seasonal laborer now a driver at 40 ours, part time driver labor from 32 to 16 as needed and full time laborer at 40 hours.   The budget will be reworked with the new information and presented at the November meeting.

The second reading will be given at the November 12 meeting with ten days of public inspection.
The final reading and adoption will be at the December 10 meeting.

MOTION TO PURCHASE 2020 WINDOW STICKERS FROM PA CORRECTIONAL INDUSTRIES QTY 1200
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO PURCHASE 1200 RECYCLING EVENT CALENDARS FROM PA CORRECTIONAL INDUSTRIES WITH COST TO BE REIMBURSED THROUGH DEP GRANT PROGRAM  2 YEAR APPROVAL 19-20.
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION RE: TRASH COLLECTION
Mr. Eric Cocco, 105 Lincoln Street addressed council.  Eric provided information he obtained on the internet with regards to issues and comments on the services from outside companies to the Council President for his review.   He also added comments on losing revenue for the borough and investing in the borough rather than private companies, how the increase affects the residents especially seniors that do not generate three bags of trash a week.  Council commented on the need for cdl drivers and laborers, and other issues that contribute to the decisions of council to be in the best interest of the residents.  

Mr. Kowalczyk’s comments included that with recent changes being brought to the Borough regarding recycling and the towns having to pay to dispose of recycling materilas, he now feels that the borough should look into changes to recycling collection  and the borough continuing to pickup trash in order to balance the budget.  Mr. Kaminski noted the borough is under 5000 population and is not mandated to recycle.    Mr. Knick brought up the case law and information pertaining to contracts under lame duck
Involving election year and new council members for the upcoming year.  Council will further look into
these comments and agreed to hold a special meeting in the near future to make a final decision.

[bookmark: _GoBack]MOTION TO TABLE THE CONTRACT APPROVAL AND SIGNATURES FOR 2020-2021 TRASH COLLECTION, TRANSPORTATION AND DISPOSAL WITH JP MASCARO 
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mrs. Hansen
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO PAY MIHALKA TRUCKING FOR PAVING PROJECT AS PART OF THE LUZ. CO. OCD PROJECT
AND PAY MIHALKA FROM BOROUGH FUNDS THE BALANCE OVER THE GRANT AMOUNT INCLUDING COOLIDGE STREET REPAIR
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Karkut 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, Abstain;  Mrs. Hansen, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 4/1 abstention.

MOTION TO SUBMIT THE GRANT PAYMENT REQUEST  FOR  KEN RAUCH EXCAVATING FOR THE MILL CREEK REPAIR PROJECT ALONG WITH THE BOROUGH MATCH FUNDS FOR THE COMPLETION OF WORK
UPON ENGINEER APPROVAL
Motion:  Mr. Kaminski
Second: Mr. Kowalczyk
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION WITH REGARD TO HIGHLAND ASSOCIATES APPROVING PLANS TO BE ADVERTISED FOR THE BUILDING REMODELING PROJECT .  Option 2 Chosen  and Meeting with Bob Naegele, Borough and Highland to finalize specs.
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO RENEW INSURANCE FOR 2020 THROUGH ASSURED PARTNERS (It was discussed whether to seek bids or renew with current carrier.  It was decided that perhaps seek bids every two years for insurance)
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second: Mrs. Hansen
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO SUBMIT AND APPROVE RESOLUTION FOR LSA GRANT APPLICATION FOR DPW EQUIPMENT INCLUDING ONE TON DUMP TRUCK WITH PLOW AND SPREADER, REFUSE PACKER, PAVING ROLLER.
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Kaminski 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE  SEASONAL LAYOFFS AS NEEDED
Motion:   Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mrs. Hansen
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO PAY THE DUPONT VOLUNTEER HOSE CO. NO.1 FIRE RELIEF ALLOCATION PAYMENT IN THE AMOUNT OF $13, 252.25 AND COMPLETE PAPERWORK
Motion:  Mrs. Hansen
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE PAYMENT AND FORM COMPLETION FOR PSAB MRT PENSION $1910.00 PLUS STATE AID AMOUNT $560 FOR A TOTAL OF $2470
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Kaminski
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION APPROVING SUBMITTAL BY C – N – A OF GRANT APPLICATIONS AS PER EMAIL SUBMITTED
FOR THE FOLLOWING:  H20 Flood Channel   and Small Sewer Water grant for Stormwater Improvements
Motion: Mrs. Hansen
Second: Mr. Kaminski 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO TABLE ELECTRIC SUPPLIER FOR PP&L ACCOUNTS UNTIL RATES ARE COMPARED  FOR NORDIC, DIRECT AND PP&L RATES
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Kaminski, yes;  Mrs. Hansen, yes; Mr. Karkut, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

Matters from Residents:

Eric Cocco, 105 Lincoln Street -  Advised Council that the fire department recently attended a fire school training event at LCCC.  Dupont had the highest participation at the event.    Secondly, Eric updated those in attendance that the fire company took receipt of new air packs with infrared cameras built in.

George Jendrey, Wyoming Avenue -  The suggestion to inquire as to becoming partner with Avoca Borough for the trash collection suggesting that Duryea Borough also be contacted since they have the equipment.  Secondly, questioned whether a performance clause can be included in the Mascaro Contract.  Erik explained.

Lou Posly, Lidy Road  - Addressed the Mayor on the former police chief with regard to the settled lawsuit of $25,000 and the attorney fees for the lawsuit of $23,000 which totals nearly $50,000.  He stated that is hard earned taxpayer money and questioned why the monies spent are not brought out at meetings.
Mr. Knick and Attorney Dingle advised that this is the same issue every meeting and it was explained about the privacy act and non disclosure of certain information pertaining to lawsuits.  Attorney Dingle advised the conversation is closed.

George Jendrey, Wyoming Avenue – Questioned the Senior Housing Sewer Module 3600 gallons being added and the current problems during heavy rains with infiltration into the system causing backups.
Bob Naegele explained.

Joseph Rodola, 120 Holden Street – What is the gas line status on his section of Holden Street.  Patty advised a list of streets and phases is posted on the office window.

John Silvanch, Holden Street – What is the status of cameras at the playground.  Mr. Knick advised that it was part of Kyle’s presentation from Comcast to install a camera directed to the park.

Alberta Warunek, Penn Avenue -  Asked for cooperation of residents with the cleaning of leaves on the streets so as to not cause any problems for blocked drains.

Matters from Mayor and Council:

Mayor Lello -  (1)  Food Drive  October 24th, looking for volunteers.  Mentioned the additional four volunteers that participated last month  (2)  Trunk or Treat event scheduled along with Hayride this month October 27th at Sacred Heart  (3) Lions Club Halloween Safety Stations will be held at DYBO, Smith Street, Penn Avenue and others to be announced (4) Bernie Zielinski and how he served with Bernie noting his heart and soul was in the town.  Mayor talked about the ice skating rink and the fire department, Bernie’s Cadillac, the can recycling and the good he did for the town.

Mrs. Hansen – Questioned the $783.00 tax revenue payment and whether this will go back to the sewer fund as a repayment.   Patty stated that the agreement was to pay back $5000 a month from August to December for the loan repayment.   The $783.00 will go into the general fund and then the repayments will be made by the end of the year if funds are available.

Mr. Kowalczyk – Nothing.

Mr. Karkut – Nothing.

Mr. Kaminski – Nothing.

Mr. Knick – Added to the Mayors conversation that three former councilmembers of the Borough have passed away in the past months .  Adam Chmiel, Ed Kowalczyk and Bernie Zielinski.  He worked with Ed and Bernie and both men had their heart in the towns.  

With no further business,  the meeting was adjourned by Mrs. Hansen, second by Mr. Kowalczyk, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,                                                                  Adopted and Approved


Patricia McDonald					       Stanley Knick Jr.
Borough Secretary				                      Council President




 

